

PO Box 2502 Grand Cayman KY1-1104 CAYMAN ISLANDS Tel: (345) 946-ICTA (4282)

Fax: (345) 946-1CTA (4282)

Web: www.icta.ky

Information & Communications Technology Authority

5 February 2010

Richard Brazeau
President and Chief Financial Officer
Javelin Connection Bermuda Ltd.
on behalf of TeleCayman Ltd.
PO Box 704
Grand Cayman KY1-1107

Michael Edenholm Chief Executive Officer WestTel Limited PO Box 31112 Grand Cayman KY1-1205 Victor Corcoran
Chief Executive Officer
Digicel Cayman Ltd.
PO Box 700
Grand Cayman KY1-1107

Anthony Ritch
Country Manager
Cable & Wireless (Cayman Islands) Ltd.
PO Box 293
Grand Cayman KY1-1104

Dear Messrs. Brazeau, Corcoran, Edenholm and Ritch,

Re: Local Number Portability - Compliance with ICT Decision 2008-5

Further to the exchange of correspondence between the Authority and the Local Number Portability ("LNP") Working Group during the summer and fall of 2009, I have been instructed by the Board to remind you of the requirement to implement LNP no later than 30 June 2010.

As you know, this requirement arose from ICT Decision 2008-5, which was issued by the Authority over thirteen months ago. In this decision, the Authority directed the LNP Working Group (of which your companies are members) to provide a report for approval to the Authority by 29 May 2009 describing the recommended LNP solution and providing a detailed implementation plan and milestones. Whilst the Authority did receive brief reports from the LNP Working Group, these reports did not recommend any particular LNP solution, nor did they provide a detailed implementation plan and milestones for any LNP solution.

The LNP Working Group has been notified of this non-compliance on several occasions. Furthermore, the Authority understands that LNP Working Group has been inactive for several months and is not currently taking any action to enable its members to meet the 30 June 2010 deadline.

The Board wishes me to advise you that it remains fully committed to the timely implementation of LNP in the Cayman Islands in accordance with ICT Decision 2008-5. It therefore strongly encourages you to convene a meeting of the LNP Working Group, or to take whatever alternative action you deem necessary, at the earliest possible opportunity to ensure that your organizations comply with the stated deadline.

The Board is hopeful that LNP can still be implemented in a co-operative manner, however it will not hesitate to take appropriate enforcement action if this becomes necessary. This could include the issuance of fines in accordance with the ICTA Law.

Should you have any question, please do not hesitate to contact me at (345) 746-9600 or David Laliberté at (345) 746-9610.

Yours sincerely,

[signed]

David Archbold Managing Director

c.c. LNP Working Group